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“Supervisor” Don Souther, watches over the guys working on the Main Bearings on Tom Miles’ engine. Lto
R are Don Souther, Gerald Hash, Roger Burton, Neil O’Brien, Vernon Armstrong, & Dave Ferro. See pg 7

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the
Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $35 per year which includes
the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

1, MTFCA
i/ 119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2013 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

President Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600

dvdvanco@centurylink.net

Kirk Peterson
(h) 505-438-2603
Susanandkirk@msn.com

Vice President

Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
(h) 898-7700 (c) 410-1909
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Hospitality Corner by Bernice Young

Get Well cards were sent to Bob Sieglitz, who
is very ill, & Michael Housholder recovering
from knee surgery. If you know of anyone
who is ill, or needs a note of cheer, contact
Bernice at modeltdoctor@centurylink.net,
or call her on 294-7450.

Email Commitiee

Telephone Committee

Newsletter

Web Master

Librarian

Quartermaster

T N Vittles/
Refreshments

Parliamentarian

Car Council

Historian

Tour Coordinator

Hospitality

Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan

Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Lorna Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Mark Wing 271-8912

msjbwing@msn.com

Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net
Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com
John Hayne 294-4434
Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com
Dean Van Doren 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net
Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

From the Editor: If you have something for
the Newsletter, please contact Lorna at 898-
7700 or email dribblebit@comcast.net.

Welcome New Members!!!
Leslie & Ruth Haley from Amarillo

In the fun!

We are thrilled you joined our Club, & look
forward to seeing you at our meetings,
tours, breakfasts, or anytime you can join
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President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

| just want to comment on the great turn out
we just had at our “monthly” meeting. It’s
good to see so many of you. Our
“membership” is growing and as a result at-
tendance is up. Thank you all for showing
up and making our “club” the success that is
it. Without your support, the Tin Lizzies
would not be where they are.

Speaking of support, we have a few things
coming up in August. Skip Dunn has put to-
gether the Los Alamos Tour (8th — 11”‘) and
Rich Ford (a very generous Tin Lizzie sup-
porter) on the 24™.

By the time you received the newsletter, we
would have participated in the Corrales 4™
of July Parade and the potluck picnic at Larry
& Lorna Azevedo’s. Thank you both for of-
fering your house yet again to us.

In closing, please remember that with the
HOT weather we have been having, be care-
ful out there when roaming the streets.
Take care of yourself as well as your “T”.
Thanks, Dean

(Donuts? What Donuts?????
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July 4...Annual Corrales Parade & Bar B Q...see pg 11
July 13..T’'n Vittles...see page 5
July 25...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Aug 3...T'n Vittles...see page 5

Aug 8-11...Los Alamos Tour See page 4.
Aug 22...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard
Aug 24...Rich Ford Car Show in Edgewood

Sept 15...State Fair

Sept 14...T'n Vittles...see page 5

Sept 26...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Sept 28...Member Appreciation Evening...see pg 10

Oct 2013...International Balloon Fiesta Car Show
Oct 12...T’n Vittles...see page 5
Oct 24...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Nov 9...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Nov 21...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Dec 2013...Corrales Christmas Parade & Party

Feb 24-29, 2014...MTFCA Annual Business Meeting
Royal Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale,
Florida...see page 11.
skkokesk sk sk ok sk sk sk ok sk sk skokesk sk sk skoke sk sk skok sk sk sk sk sk sk skskesk sk sk ske sk sk skoskesk sk skosksk sk skosk sk sk sk

Roadrunner Food Bank Donation Month!!

By Linda Riel

We normally donate to the Food Bank twice a year,
in Dec & July.
We will collect donations for the Food Bank at our

d | July meeting. Linda will collect donations that eve-

ning & deliver them to the Food Bank. Thank You!!

See Linda Riel if you need badges, shirts or caps. Also, if
you want a logo put on your T shirts, sweatshirts, polo

P |shirts, jackets, etc. 459-5897 or Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY
JuLy JuLy
Clarence Schritter 7-16 HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

Amy O’Brien 7-3 Art Gebeau 7-22 To:

Cole Wedekind 7-4 Orlando Ortega 7-26 Paul & Marilyn Duncan 7-3
David Merewether 7-7 John Hayne 7-26 Luke & Allison Berglund 7-8
Marilyn Duncan 7-13 Mary Ann O’Brien 7-27 Mark & Sharon Dominguez 7-11

Norma Allen 7-14 Melody Ortega 7-28

Los Alamos County Fair Weekend August 8-11 by skip bunn

Skip & Hedy Dunn are sponsoring a Tin Lizzie Tour/Los Alamos County Fair Weekend Aug 8-11.
Here are a few highlights of the tour:

Tour Hotel-Comfort Inn, 2455 Trinity Drive, 505-661-1110. We have a special group rate of $72 per
night. Ask for the Tin Lizzies rate when you call. The rate deadline has been extended until July 10!

Thurs, Aug 8...Check in at the hotel, & meet at 600PM at the Dixie Girl Restaurant, 1789 Central Ave for
registration, followed by 630PM dinner & camaraderie. It is within a block of most downtown motels.

After dinner, join the group in the meeting room at the Comfort Inn for a viewing of Genevieve, the 1953
movie about the London to Brighton Run of pre-1904 cars,

Fri, Aug 9..900AM...Tour the back roads to the Santa Fe Opera, through El Rancho (old schoolhouse)
& Jaconita (ford a stream) to Pojoaque (1910’s General store). Atthe Opera we will enjoy a behind-the-
scenes tour, including their custom-made Model T 7-door stretch touring car. Lunch at the cantina is
available to us.

We retrace our steps to Tesuque & then on to the Shidoni Foundry.

We travel the truck Rt. back to Los Alamos. We plan to attend the “Gordon’s (country music) Con-
certs” an outdoor music, food, & fun event at Ashley Pond from 7 -10PM. Vendors will be there or
choose from the list of restaurants that will be provided.

Sat, Aug 10..900AM...We will line up for the County Fair Parade starting at 10AM. From 12PM-5PM
there will be the Rodeo, Exhibits, Bazaar. Sat dinner to be announced.

Sun, Aug 11...900AM...Trip to White Rock Overlook Park for a spectacular view of the White Rock
Canyon. Our next stop is at Jim Stine’s Old Texaco Station & Soda Bar. We will then travel to Bande-
lier National Monument, Circle Tour, 30 miles. We will have a picnic lunch or luncheon counter in
the park. Depart 130PM for 45 min trip back to Los Alamos. (left foot about 1 mile.)

CALL SKIP AT 505-672-3866 if you need more information!!
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hesitate to get in touch with Linda.

Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks
to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not

Meeting Refreshments 2013

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 24 Betty Housholder Julie Dilts Thanks!
Feb 28 President Vice President Thanks!
Mar 28 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna Thanks!
April 25 Tom & Cathy Miles Thanks!
May 23 Vern & Pat Willan Thanks!
June 27 Gerald Hash Bernice Young Thanks!
July 25 Vernon Armstrong Bruce Daniel
Aug 22 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan
Sep 26 Fran Gurule Lorna & Larry Azevedo
Oct 24 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 21 Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
December No Meeting No Meeting
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T n Vittles 2013

Date Hosted By Place
Jan 12 Mark & Sharon The Egg & [ 6901 Menaul Blvd NE Thanks!
Feb 9 Mark & Susan Wing Golden Corral 5207 San Mateo Blvd NE Thanks!
Mar 9 Stan & Janice Gauna Hot Tamale 1520 Rio Rancho Blvd SE, Rio Rancho Thanks!
Apr 13 Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café 3600 Osuna NE Thanks!
May 11 Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien |8:30 AM at their home, 11320 Oakland Ave NE Thanks!
June 1 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) 6118 Edith NE Thanks!
July 13 Bernice Young Mykono’s Café @ 5900 Eubank NE (Juan Tabo)
Aug 3 Ken & Kass Carpenter Kelly’s Brew Pub @ 3222 Central SE (Nob Hill District)
Sept 14 Bruce Daniel Jimmy'’s Café 7007 Jefferson NE (just N of Osuna)
Oct12 Dean & Linda TBA
Nov 9 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (near [-40 & America’s Pkwy)

Dec

No Breakfast

No Breakfast
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MEETING MINUTES
TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE
JUNE 27, 2013
The meeting was called to order by President Dean Van Doren at 7:08 PM. The pledge was said by all.
Dean welcomed new member Leslie and Ruth Haley from Amarillo. Refreshments tonight were hosted by Gerald Hash
and Bernice Young.
President’s report — MTFCA 2014 Business Meeting is being hosted by our club and is a cruise from Ft Lauderdale. Dean
turned the floor over to Bernice who reported that 12 cabins have been booked already. The rates are guaranteed until
7/8. A $200 deposit is required at reservation time then another payment in December. We have 2 singles who would
like roommates, 1 male the other female.

VP report — Kirk announced that we had 3 items for raffle tonight.

Secretary — minutes approved from the last meeting without correction. Robbi read the letter about the fund raiser for
Ambulance 255 project.

Treasurer- Sharon has written checks and received new member dues from the Haley’s.
Committee reports
Telephone — Let Linda know if need to be called or don’t want to be called if currently on the list.

Newsletter — Lorna announced her sincere apologies for misspelling Dean’s name in the last newsletter. She would like
all submissions for this newsletter to be in by Tuesday, July 2.

Car Council — The neon cruise will be held 7/20 from 1:00 to 8:30 on Route 66 in Nob Hill. The Balloon Fiesta Park Free-
dom 4™ Car show will be on the 4™ you will need a pass to get in. The NMCCC All Clubs Picnic will be 8/11 from 10:00 to
3:00 at Oak Flats Picnic area on South 14. National Car Collector Appreciation day will be 7/13 at 3:00 it starts at 1300

3" st NW and ends in Los Lunas for ice cream at 5:00

Hospitality — Bernice sent out two cards this month one to Michael Housholder who had knee surgery and one to Bob
Sieglitz who is under the weather.

Librarian no changes, books ready to check out.
Historian — Marilyn reported that there is nothing new to report.
Quartermaster — all supplies are there including a Mr. and Mrs. Santa and a Bunny Rabbit costumes.

T N'Vittles / Refreshments — Please let Linda know ASAP if there are changes. Dean reported that he and four others
attended the Model A breakfast at Los Poblanos and had a very good time.

State Fair — Still in September
Betty announced the breakfast at the Vineyard was well attended with 6 cars. There was good camaraderie as well.
Linda announced that the Member Appreciation Evening would be held at Post 49 on Saturday the 28" of September.

There will be an invite in the July newsletter and a menu in the August newsletter. You must RSVP with Linda by 9/14
with your dinner choice. She said the service is being handled differently this year, to the better.
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Money and/or nonperishables will be collected for the Roadrunner Food Bank at the July meeting.

4™ of July Parade and Picnic will be held in Corrales again this year. No water fights are allowed this year neither is
candy throwing. The parade stops at E. La Entrada this year. Be at the Azevedo’s by 8:30 to decorate your car, park in
the soccer field. Line up at the elementary school will be at 9:15 the parade begins at 10:00. If you need a ride in the
parade, just show up and we’ll find you a place to ride. Bring salads or deserts, Larry and Lorna will have hot dogs and
hamburgers.

Program report — Marilyn announced that we will be having our 2" annual ice cream social at the August meeting.
Marilyn would like to have a “Rubber Chicken” and how you got it program.

Web Master — Mark has updated the web site with pictures of breakfasts, work parties and the Portales tour. We have
had 589 visits to our web site this month.

John Hayne reported on the Mountainair Tour. He informed us that the Arts Council will be having a day on 9/15, it
will be a bring your own lunch event. There will also be barbershop entertainment from 3-5.

New Business

Linda reported that Rich Ford Edgewood wants us to have a show on August 14. 6 people were interested. Dean said
that this is a paying event and we need to participate. Vern Willan said people could park their trailers at his house in
the East Mountains if you would like. The event starts at 9:00 and we will leave around 2:00 and be free to go to the
O’Brien’s anniversary party at 4:00.

Balloon Fiesta- Betty had no new information.

Vaughn announced the old magazines on the table were for sale at 10 cents each to Sharon.

The July breakfast will be held at Mykonos in Mountain Run. Please park on the Eubank side of the parking lot. It will be
held 7/13 at 8:00 am.

We took a break and reconvened at 8:11

The Program tonight was presented by Paul Duncan. It was about a cut out switch for your generator. Larry said that if
you are storing your car it is best to unhook your battery cable.

Wanted—Kirk needs 2 head light lenses; Steve Suttle a 1917 CA license plate; John Hayne needs 3 1927 headlight shells.

The raffle was held and the winners this evening are: Vern Willan, Gerald Hash and Jim McKinstry
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM

Respectfully submitted,
Robbi Ross
Secretary

Garage Gossip

15 Lizzies came to the Work Party on June 29. Work was done on the Main Bearings for Tom
Miles’ engine. Also, they worked on new valve seats for Mark Wing'’s engine, Skip Dunn worked
on his 1914’s top, & Paul Duncan’s generator got repaired. Among the guys working were Gerald
Hash, Dean Van Doren, John Hayne, Larry Azevedo, Vaughn Rockafellow, Mark Wing, Vernon
Armstrong, Don Souther, Dave Ferro, Bob Hawk, Roger Burton, Bob Ross, Skip Dunn, Paul Dun-
can, & Neil O’'Brien....... It was a great day......but, alas, where, oh where, were the donuts???
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Our Trip to Detroit

By Steve Suttle

While the rest of you were plowing through the sand hills of eastern New Mexico, Denise and | were on vacation in
Michigan, the garden spot of the upper Midwest. While we were in The Henry Ford at Greenfield Village, we saw
some cars that were perfect for our fellow Tin Lizzie-ites. There is something for everyone in Dearborn! Here are
some snapshots :

For Larry, a Speedster of sorts
For Vaughn, a Holsman highwheeler:

. L

For Russell, a huge Rambler limousine (no knee banging in this one):
For Mark Wing, a reassembly guide
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For Denise, a Studebaker: For the O’Brien Fire Department
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For Misty (just needs paint and tires and upholstery
and a top, and re- spoked wheels):

For Mark and Sharon (in case you need another):

The Fifteen .Milliom‘th_ .

Forcl, e
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And for me, a 1904 Locomobile (as in “loco”): ...Plus an Essex that actually runs:

g S o
Besides getting lost near downtown (twice) while trying to find
the Edsel B. Ford freeway, the worst part of the
trip was that Budget didn’t have any rental Fords:

And a postscript. See if you recognize this
famous engine number:

HAPPY MOTORING!!!!
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N Membership Appreciation Evening vy Linda Riel N
Al Al
7 :‘ Hey, Everyone!! We are all set! Our “Member Appreciation Evening” will be Sept 28, 7 :‘
%.é 5:30PM, at the American Legion Post 49. I will need a head count by Sept 14. %.é

Az Az
7N Appearing in the Sept newsletter will be the menu for the American Legion Post 49. Atthat 7\

ézé time, I will need you all to look it over & respond to me with your dinner choice by Sept 21. ézé

Alz Remember that you can bring a guest (non member), but you are responsible for their din- i/

::: ner costs. Members, your dinner will be courtesy of the Tin Lizzies of Alb, & will include wa- :::
7:‘ ter,ice T, or soda. You are responsible for any alcoholic beverages. 7:‘
< Al
::: Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me @ 883- :::
N - : <
‘L 9585 or 459-5897 or Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. 9

7N 7N
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FOR SALE/WANT ADS

FOR SALE- 1926/27 pair running boards & supports $175. Frame $150, complete transmission with coil $575, Block & 4 dip
pan $190, generator $100, starter $125, drive shaft & tube $150, 4 wood wheel rims, hubs, hub plates nuts bolts (new races
in hubs) $255. Closed car dash $65. Call John 505-294-4434.

WANTED- Kirk Peterson needs a couple of headlight lenses.
WANTED- Steve Suttle wants a 1917 California license plate.

WANTED- John Hayne wants 3 1927 headlight shells

©

NOSEY NOTES FROMNELLIE

It seems our “first lady” was surprised when Braums’ Ice Cream showed up at her door recently. 1 wonder
who knew that was her favorite brand, & who had been traveling through Amarillo recently to make the spe-
cial delivery.....?

It seems the 3rd generation of Model T enthusiasts is on the rise again! One of Tin Lizzie’s past
president’s grandchildren were seen being tutored by Larry & Cole while learning to drivea T. |
am sure there were smiles being sent from Heaven, & I could almost smell the cigar smoke! The
4th of July parade is the goal for 16 yr old Lee Sturdevant with her co-pilot, her Brother, Trey,
grandchildren of Bernice & the late Roy Young. Learning to drive a strange car seems to come
naturally to the youth...wish I would have figured that out many years ago!

Starbucks is non smoking, cigarettes are non-smoking, eating facilities are non smoking, & now
one of our “speedy” Model T’s is non smoking due to a correction by one of our maintenance spe-
cialists. In parades now, those following this “speedy” T will not have to wear gas masks.

IARASAS AR AGASISARISASASASAS - R RARASADAGASAS ARISAS AR AGASAS ARL SIS R AR SARADISAS D AGASAS AS LS

Ag R Ag
o July 4th Parade & Bar-B-Q o

77 The parade is at 10:00 AM, so we will meet at Corrales Elementary School at 9:30 AM. You may meet <
at the school, or at the Azevedo’s between 8 & 9 AM to put decorations on your car, or just to drive
+ over to the school together.

e After the parade, we will meet back at the Azevedo’s for a Bar-B-Q. Dogs, burgers, & lemonade will be
e provided. Bring a side dish, appetizer, or dessert, & any other beverage you would prefer. Don’t for- e
¢¢ get to bring water, sunscreen, chairs...whatever will make you comfortable during & after the parade. -

Yo X X X %

i See you on the 4th!!! i
pPAg pPAg
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MTFCA 2014 Business Meeting by Bernice Young

Let’s all attend the Business Meeting Feb 24-29, 2014, on a Royal Caribbean Cruise line out of Ft
Lauderdale, Fla. Itis a 5 day cruise, & is sponsored by the Tin Lizzes of Alb. Some Lizzies have
already reserved cabins on deck 9, but you can choose cabins on other decks if you'd prefer. The
current rates can be reserved until July 5. Call Ammie Johnson at 505-291-7722 for more info.



Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
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ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is July 25

COME JOIN

THE FUN!




